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FISCAL NOTE, 80TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

May 9, 2007

TO: Honorable Judith Zaffirini, Chair, Senate Committee on S/C on Higher Education 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB1238 by Noriega, Rick (Relating to the operation of a student health center at an 
institution of higher education.), As Engrossed

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The provisions of the bill would allow governing boards of institutions of higher education to require 
its respective student health center to provide health care services to students that are covered by their 
insurance health care insurance plan. It would also allow the institution to contract with the health 
benefit plan issuer on behalf of the student within the geographic service area of the benefit plan to 
provide health care services.

Based on the services the institutions' governing board authorizes to provide, it is anticipated any costs 
incurred would be covered by fees or reimbursed by insurance providers at various levels. Currently, 
various institutions are billing insurance providers for services rendered to students without changing 
any additional amounts above the plan structure to the student. 

The provisions of the bill would also require each institution whose board requires their student health 
center to provide student health care services report to the legislature the various source of income by 
January 15th each year.

The bill takes effect September 1, 2007.

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 710 Texas A&M University System Administrative and General Offices, 720 The 
University of Texas System Administration, 768 Texas Tech University System 
Administration, 781 Higher Education Coordinating Board
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